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MEDIA RELEASE / STATEMENT

13 June 2014 – Embargoed to 17 June 2014
 ‘Racism. It stops with me’ signing of the pledge 

The Tasmanian Anti-Discrimination Commissioner, Robin Banks, with the Federal Race Discrimination Commissioner, Tim Soutphommasane, welcome the opportunity to both support and endorse the signing of the national anti-racism pledge by the City of Hobart, Metro Tasmania, Yellow Cabs Tasmania, Taxi Combined Services Hobart, 131 008 Hobart and Glenorchy City Council. The signing of the pledge involves entering into an agreement with the Australian Human Rights Commission to support the ‘Racism. It stops with me’ Campaign. In doing so these organisations are committing to the goals of the campaign to:

1. Ensure more Australians recognise that racism is unacceptable in our community.

2. Give more Australians, at an individual and organisational level, the tools and resources to take practical action against racism.

3. Empower individuals and organisations to prevent and respond effectively to racism where it may happen.

This is a significant event as these organisations represent diverse sectors within our community and play a vital role in providing key services. It sends a very clear message to our community of the importance in supporting a worthy campaign to ensure that every Tasmanian understands that racism has no room in our society.

Ms Banks is hoping by working with a range of organisations there may be others who wish to sign the pledge throughout the year. She is aware that the Tasmanian Police, emergency services and Clarence City Council will be embarking to sign the pledge at a later date.

At the state/territory government level, both the Queensland and South Australian Governments have signed onto the campaign and Ms Banks hopes to discuss with the State Government the possibility of the Tasmanian Government showing its support for challenging racism in this way. She is also hoping to have discussions with Launceston City Council and other local government authorities about this with the possibility of events held in local areas to recognise the important work of local governments in supporting community harmony and diversity within Tasmania.

The signing of the pledge during Refugee Week signifies the importance that every Tasmanian, whether newly arrived to this state are all welcome and have a basic right to live in Tasmania free from any form of discrimination, including race discrimination. 

With the FIFA World Cup underway in Brazil, Commissioner Banks, invites all Tasmanians to help show racism and intolerance the red card for good. ‘Anyone who witnesses racist behaviour can report it to my office. We can all work together to counteract racism wherever it occurs.’

The event is being held on Tuesday 17 June from 10:00 to 10:30 am at the Mawson’s Place Forecourt, Hobart.


